INLET ISLAND MAINTENANCE COMPANY

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR SEPTEMBER 4, 2008
President Bill Strader called the meeting to order at 7:10.  Attending trustees were:

Vicki Karuzas


Peg Stecky

Phil DeLeo


Mike Kennedy

Coby Cates

 

Guests: Steve Levy, Melissa Johnson, Don Wilson, Sharon Kirkdoffer, Tara Kruse, and Cindy Alexander.

Approval of Agenda - Bill called for approval of the agenda.  A motion by Phil and seconded by Coby was made to approve the agenda as submitted. The agenda was approved unanimously.  

Approval of Minutes - Bill called for approval of the July 3, 2008 meeting minutes.  Mike made a motion to amend the minutes with respect to Picnic Table Repair.  He reported that he has not purchased the repair boards.  Coby confirmed he would repair the broken boards in the coming spring.  Mike moved to approve the minutes as amended, and Coby seconded his motion.  The revised minutes were approved unanimously.  

Treasurer’s Report - Bill presented a treasurer’s report showing an ending fund balance of $26,718.26.    Bill expressed concern about spending this money too quickly; we need to be sure to maintain enough funds to pay for monthly expenses.  Peggy moved to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted.  Phil seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was unanimously approved.

Old Business    

Park Access – Bill will attempt to find out who is copying keys.

Projects Status – 

Brush Removal - Thanks to Coby Cates and Dennis Karuzas for the brush and dead tree removal around the clubhouse.    

Tennis Court – Phil will follow up with fire department about hosing off the courts.

Lights – Phil reprogrammed the lights.  Steve will call maintenance man if any lights need repair.

Gate Modifications – Steve got a $900 quote to retrofit gates to prevent climbers.

Picnic Table Repairs – Mike and Coby will complete after the first of the year.

“No Swimming” Signs – This is put on hold until after the lowering of the lake.  We need a volunteer for this project.

Swim Dock Repairs – This project is put on hold until the lowering of the lake. 

Security – Bill stated that the By Laws allow for a special assessment per lot over and above annual dues.  In light of the recent reports we have heard about threats, rape, and bullying incidents in the park, Bill suggested we consider assessing $50 per lot to provide a weekend security officer.  Cindy asked how much an officer would cost.  Vicki’s inquiries indicated a cost of $22 per hour for an eight-hour day, and $33 per hour for holidays, with an eight-hour minimum.  Mike proposed we hold a special general membership Security Meeting to discuss security issues and the need to impose a special assessment of $50 per lot.  Bill asked the board to respond by e-mail with their estimate of how many days throughout the next summer we will need a security officer. 

Park Rule – Bill asked the board to review the Park Rules and respond back with comments or revisions by September 11th. 

Gate Repair – The board gave Steve the authorization to go ahead with the gate repairs.

Vice President – Bill suggested that we consider replacing our former vice president to the board.  Bill recommended Coby Cates as vice president.  Peggy moved to accept Coby as vice president.  Vicki seconded that motion.  The motioned was passed unanimously. 

Garnishments – Bill reported that we have the power to garnish the wages of delinquent owners.  He asked that the board consider this option and report back with their comments.

Rezone to R1 – Melissa reported that the proposed rezone is coming before the city council in the near future.  She suggested we each write to the council members or city planner with our feelings about the rezone.

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 9:35.  The next board meeting will be on 10/2/08.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo

Recording Secretary
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